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(Editorôs note - Gerry is a new member of the OA executive, chairing the BIO Garden committee. This article 
provides some of the story behind this great initiative. All photos courtesy of G. McCormick) 
 
 The idea to start a new garden club at BIO was proposed during Canadian Environmental Week in 
2016 by the Regional Office of Environmental Coordination (ROEC).  But, as is with life (and especially in 
government) we had come full circle from an original idea for a BIO Garden Club back in 1999 (see Fig. 2)!   
The announcement of a BIO Garden was met with overwhelming interest from employees at BIO.  We ex-
plained our vision of having a garden to grow vegetables and raise money for charity.  And little did I know 
that this would evolve into my new role as the unofficial BIO gardener.  As with many new roles this job came 
with no extra money and lots of extra work!  But I embraced the new position, (straw hat, overhauls and all).  

Fig. 1 - Gerry McCormick displaying produce from the BIO Garden - no cabbage 
worms in this one! 

The BIO Garden  
Raising Vegetables for Health & Charity (Gerry McCormick) 

http://www.bio-oa.ca
https://www.facebook.com/groups/540774516043601/
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Fig. 2: Email welcoming the BIO Garden Club as BIOôs new-
est club. Handwritten note from Claudia to me. Note that 
there was even a G. McCormack in the original club. 

 
 With support from Real Property and BIO sen-
ior management, we óbroke groundô in the lower court-
yard in the summer of 2016. We selected the courtyard 
location as it had not been used in many years and was 
well protected from the BIO deer. Many of us, includ-
ing myself, had little experience with gardening, but we 
had enthusiasm. We planted everything we could and 
watched as it actual grew. We celebrated every plant 
and I remember parading a particularly large zucchini 
around BIO as if it was the Stanley Cup. We were more 
than excited. We came up with lots of ideas, some suc-
cesses and some failures, but had fun doing it.   

Fig. 3: Acting silly at the official ribbon cutting.    
  

 As anyone who has tried to organize anything, 
you know how good it feels to see people excited to 
show up and willing to get their hands dirty, literally.  
Some of you avid gardeners may have heard of Niki 
Jabbour, an award winning author and local gardening 
legend? We brought her to BIO for a presentation and 
packed the auditorium, standing room only.   
 Our club was growing and finding its place at 
BIO when we found out that the lower courtyard was to 
be renovated and we would lose access to our garden.  

With news of the renovations we started to look for a 
temporary location to continue gardening. We settled 
on an unused location near the Sea Pavilion. We had 
lots of momentum and were beginning to be associated 
with many other committees at BIO, including wellness 
and mental health, so we expanded in the new location.  
Soon we went from 3 raised beds to 10! Our club now 
had over 100 members, with representatives from all 
the departments at BIO (i.e. NRCan, DFO, CCG, 
ECCC, SSC, DND, and PSPC).  

Fig. 4: Everyone busy at work in the new Sea Pavilion loca-
tion of the garden, complete with deer fence courtesy of Re-
al Property.    

 
 In the meantime, the lower courtyard plans took 
into consideration the existing raised beds and included 
new engineered beds and a food theme. By the time the 
new lower courtyard was complete, we were estab-
lished in the second location and decided to keep both 
locations.   
 

Fig. 5: New engineered gardens in the new and improved 
lower courtyard.   


